
These excerpts were taken from “A History of the Washington City Management Association and the 

Council-Manager Plan of Government in the State of Washington” by Robert Maxwell Clark, 1985 

 

My purpose in taking these limited excerpts is to highlight a few themes from the history of our 

organization that link us to our past. These few passages and my observations may encourage you to 

read the whole history which provides some valuable insight into the history of this association and the 

council/manager form of government in Washington. 

Lynn Karl Nordby, ICMA-CM 

WCMA Secretary Treasurer 

September 2013 

 

Note that at this earliest time in the history of WCMA legislative issues were at the forefront. (LKN 9/13) 

 

 



 

As early as 1966 WCMA was trying to establish working relationship with the University of Washington 

for the benefit of the professionals engaged in public management. (LKN 9/13) 

 

The opportunities for women and minorities to contribute to professional city and county management 

in Washington were an early WCMA priority. (On a personal note, it was Severo Esquivel who told me 

about the MPA program at the University of Puget Sound after I was unable to find any program in the 

region that catered to working professionals with courses held in the evenings.) (LKN 9/13) 



 

We just witnessed the “end of an era” with Al Locke acting as MC of the WCMA awards ceremony at the 

2013 Summer Conference. Mr. Clark’s description of the “humor and repartee” exhibited by Locke, 

Hitchman and Miller is an understatement. It’s fair and proper to say that their senses of humor were 

equally matched by their profesional skill. (LKN 9/13) 

 

 

 

The Puget Sound Cities Insurance Authority eventually became the Washington Cities Insurance 

Authority of which I was proud to have served as an Executive Committee member and eventually as 

President. (LKN 9/13) 



 

As noted above we witnessed the end of an era with Al Locke’s participation in the 2013 Summer 

Conference. This shows just how long his service to local government in Washington has been. Also of 

note is that Charlie Earl mentioned below also came to the banquet at the 2013 Summer Conference. He 

recently retired from a long and successful career in state and local government service and Donna 

Hansen is currently in transition and has been an active WCMA member. (LKN 9/13) 

 


